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Date: February 19, 2018 

Agenda Item No. 7 

Roll Call No.  18-250 

Communication No. 18-086 

Submitted by:  Jonathan A. Gano, P.E., 

Public Works Director, 

and Pamela S. Cooksey, 

P.E., City Engineer 

 

 

AGENDA HEADING:   

 

Approving and authorizing the execution of the Agreement for Cooperative Public Service with Polk 

County for the hot-mix asphalt resurfacing of E. Aurora Avenue and NW Morningstar Drive. 

 

 

SYNOPSIS:  

 

Approving and authorizing the execution of the Agreement for Cooperative Public Service with Polk 

County for the hot-mix asphalt resurfacing of: 

 

 E. Aurora Avenue from E. 25
th

 Street to E. Colfax Avenue, and 

 

 NW Morningstar Drive from NW Aurora Avenue to the limits of the recently completed Iowa 

Department of Transportation (IDOT) replacement of NW Morningstar Drive Bridge over I-

35/80. 

 

Polk County will be the lead agency and will be responsible for the design and construction of the hot-

mix asphalt resurfacing project. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:    

 

Amount:  $121,760.21 (City Cost Share as estimated by Polk County) 

  

Funding Source:  2017-18 Capital Improvement Program (CIP), Page Street Improvements – 28, 

Rehabilitation and Preservation of Major Roadways, ST222 

 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:  

 

 Polk County, in coordination with the City of Des Moines, has developed a project to resurface: 
 

o E. Aurora Avenue from E. 25
th

 Street to E. Colfax Avenue, and 
 

o NW Morningstar Drive from NW Aurora Avenue to the limits of the recently completed IDOT 

replacement of NW Morningstar Drive Bridge over I-35/80. 

 

 Portions of these roadways are in the boundary between City Corporate Limits and unincorporated 

Polk County, requiring the improvements to be developed in a coordinated manner. 
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 Polk County is the lead agency for this resurfacing project, and will be performing the design and 

construction management. 

 

 The City and County have prepared an Agreement for Cooperative Public Service which provides a 

cost share between the County and City based on jurisdictional ownership of the roadway. The 

total project cost is estimated by Polk County to be $376,207.82, with the City’s cost share being 

estimated by Polk County to be $121,760.21. 

 

 The construction of this resurfacing project is scheduled to occur in 2018, targeting completion by 

mid-November 2018. 
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PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION(S):  NONE 

 

 

BOARD/COMMISSION ACTION(S):  NONE 

 

 

ANTICIPATED ACTIONS AND FUTURE COMMITMENTS:  NONE 

 

 

 
For more information on this and other agenda items, please call the City Clerk’s Office at 515-283-4209 or visit the 

Clerk’s Office on the first floor of City Administration Building, 400 E. Court Avenue Ste.116.  Council agendas are 

available to the public at the City Clerk’s Office on Thursday afternoon preceding Monday’s Council meeting.  Citizens 

can also request to receive meeting notices and agendas by email by calling the Clerk’s Office or sending their request via 

email to cityclerk@dmgov.org. 
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